Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: CS/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2005/0677/P

	Development Proposed:
	PROPOSED REPLACEMENT DETACHED DOUBLE GARAGE WITH ROOM OVER AT MILL HOUSE, TALBOT STREET, CHIPPING

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council – the Parish Council has no objections to the replacement garage but wished to bring to the attention of the Planning Officers that the room above will be a kind of granny flat.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	Mill House is a detached house on the north side of Talbot Street, Chipping.  It is adjoined by a detached bungalow to the west, a detached house to the east and open land to the north.  There is a flat roofed detached double garage with rendered walls in the north western corner of the curtilage.

Planning permission is sought for the demolition of the existing garage and its replacement with a garage of similar size on a similar footprint, but with a gable fronted pitched roof.  A staircase within the rear part of the garage would give access to the roof space which would be used as a ‘studio’ including a WC, washbasin and shower.  

The external materials would be sandstone coloured render and reclaimed slates to match the existing dwelling.

There would be a ground floor window and a first floor window in the rear elevation facing open fields.  These would have artificial stone heads and sills.  Additionally, there would be two roof lights in the roof slope facing the applicant’s own dwelling, and a small roof light in a high position close to the apex on the roof slope which faces the adjoining bungalow, Elm Croft.

In common with the existing garage, the proposed replacement would adjoin the gable elevation of Elm Croft.  There is one window in that elevation of this adjoining bungalow, but it is behind the position of both the existing and proposed garages.  Although higher than the existing garage, I do not consider that the proposed replacement would have any detrimental effects on the amenities of the occupiers of Elm Croft.  With regards to visual amenity, I consider that the replacement garage would be an improvement on the existing.

Subject to a condition to ensure that the garage is not used for business purposes and the studio is not used as a small self contained residential unit, I can see no objections to the proposal.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 10 August 2005














